SOUTHCOAST WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER

News of the South Coast Woodturner's Club
A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturner's

<u>SouthCoastWoodturners</u>

(www.southcoastwoodturners.com)

November 11, 2017

Meeting Notice:

Our next meeting will be held on: November 11, 2017 at 9:00am

We meet the second Saturday of each month in the woodshop of the Harding School in Coos Bay. The Harding Building is located below Marshfield High School on 7th Street. Parking is behind the building near the football/track field. Enter the workshop through the door on at the NW corner of the building. Look for our sign on 7th street and near the door to the classroom.

Members, Guests and Prospective members are welcome and encouraged to attend. Meetings begin at 9am and include a club raffle, show and tell, woodturning demo and regular club business. Coffee is also provided.

Tristan's Corner:

Well we made it to daylight savings time again. Not that it matters in our house, since Eddie has no concept of sleeping in. I hope everyone had a good October. I didn't get much turning in, but I did get our firewood shed built. This month's demo should be very interesting. Take a look at Jim's section below for more info.

This is also the last chance to sign up for the Christmas Party on Sunday, Dec 10th from 2-5pm. We will have the gift exchange. Please bring 1 or 2 small wrapped items to the party. We will hand out tickets and then have a drawing. The cost this year is \$35 per person or \$70 for a couple. The club will cover a portion of the price. The breakdown is below.

Individual memberships:

1 person = \$25 (Club covers \$10 for the member)

2 people = \$60 (Club still covers \$10 for the member)

Family memberships:

1 person = \$25 (Club covers \$10 for the member)

2 people = \$50 (Club covers \$10 for member and \$10 for guest)

If you can't make it to the meeting, please let a board member know.

I hope to see everyone next week!

Tristan Holland - President

Jim's Program Notes:

This will be our last meeting and demo for 2017. Steve Adams will be taking over these duties next year. Please contact Steve with topics and suggestions for next year's programs.

Our demo for November will be Terry Gerros, DVM., from Salem. He will turn a maple round and complete a mark out for a single twist. He will then mark out for a double and four start twist. He will demonstrate hand tools and power tools he uses to perform this process. There will be a handout provided. Terry is the past president of the Oregon Woodturning Symposium and is still very much involved in this educational activity.

Thank you for your support during the past several years.

Jim Toftner - Program Chair

Steve Vice-President

2018 Demonstration Topics

Please let Steve Adams know of any topics you want to see in a demo at a club meeting next year. If you have a topic you would be willing to present to the club we would like to know that as well. If you are willing to share your experiences, we'd love to give you the opportunity

Steve Adams - VP

Treasurers Report

Our ending balance for the month of October is \$3,656.11.

Expenditures \$296.73 Income. \$310.00

Net. -\$13.27

Expenditures consisted of Office Supplies, Presenter Expenses, Membership Name Tags, Program Supplies, Legal Expenses
Thanks, and have a Great Day!

Scott Hoefs, Treasurer

Membership:

2018 Dues are Due ...so to get the Members all ready for the New Year.

Dues are \$20 for Single Membership and \$25 for Couples.

And it's been fun but time for me to have another take over doing Membership.

Please contact me or a Board Member at the next meeting.

And actually, it's ready fun to be first to meet our New Members and Guests and get their phone numbers.

Please offer your time as our Organization needs you. ...and me too.

Thank vou

Bev Meyers

Secretary Report:

Ann Goulter

Library:

Just a reminder to all members, we still have a few overdue items from the library, so check around your house.

Tks Kelley

See ya next Sat.

R. Kelley/SCWT Librarian

Website:

Tim Hoffman

AV Tech:

Mark Stueve

For Sale:

To sell items or put a notice in the newsletter contact: Ann Goulter - loydann@charter.net 541-271-3152

See you all Saturday, November 11, at 9:00am!!

South Coast Woodturners 2017 Christmas Party Sign In Sheet

	Date:12/10/17 2-5pm
1)Ed Meyer (2)	21)
2)Rich & Jan Kelley	22)
3)Terry Rice (2)	23)
4)Jimmy Ross (2)	24)
5)Lee Bridge (2)	25)
6)Mark Stueve (2)	26)
7)Ike Launstein (2)	27)
8)Jim and Linda Toftner	28)
9)Max Bambridge (2)	29)
10)Ron and Louise Drath	30)
11)Rick and Joni Fox	31)
12)Sonny and Bev Meyers	32)
13)Ann Goulter	33)
14)Chris Heckart (2)	34)
15)Pete Giambalvo (2)	35)
16)Steve and Barb Adams	36)
17)Tristan and Colleen Holland	37)
18)	38)
19)	39)
20)	40)

South Coast Woodturners Meeting Notes Oct 14th, 2017

- 1) Welcome! Sign in for meeting and show and tell.
- 2) Wood Raffle Thanks Ron for filling in again
- 3) Visitors? Name, how did you hear about the club? Jerry Clugg, internet
- 4) Treasurer's Report \$3,642.80
- 5) Membership THANK YOU BEV!!! We are looking for someone to fill in behind Bev. Please see a board member if you are interested.
- 6) Library Kelly The library is in good shape. He also reminded us of the importance of the AAW membership to our club.
- 7) AV Setup Mark has videos? Mark showed us several logos. They will be voted on by the club. Business cards were also discussed.
- 8) Committees for 2017
 - a. Library Show Ron D. collected items for the Library display
- 9) Old Business
 - a. Thanks to everyone that helped at the Festival. Both setup and teardown were wonderful. A Very successful festival.
- 10) New Business
 - a. Board Meeting
 - i. We approved the purchase of a 10x10 tent to match our 10x20
 - ii. We will order a printed AAW Resource Directory to have in the library.
 - iii. Christmas Party Sign up going around. The club will cover \$10 if you are an individual member or \$20 if you are a family member. We do not know the total cost yet.
 - iv. Tax Status This is still being worked on
 - v. Harding School Programs It was discussed and decided that we will wait for them to come to us due to the lack of response so far
- 11) Officers for next year
 - a. Any Takers? the floor was opened for any nominations. Voting will be next month.
 - b. Current officers are willing to proceed
- 12) Steve Programs upcoming Steve is working to line up programs. Some coming programs are Piercing, Threading spindles and boxes.
- 13) Mystery Raffle Brought in by Jim Hodson and won by Ed Meyer
- 14) Show and Tell Certificate won by Linda Toftner
- 15) Program Intro Robo Hippy Reed Gray
- 16) Lunch Plans? Had Pizza after the meeting
- 17) Wood Raffle
- 18) Break
- 19) Program